From: Mary Bryant

To: Clerk of the Board
Subject: Park
Date: Sunday, April 30, 2023 12:20:30 PM

This Message Is From an External Sender
This message came from outside your organization.

Is It just me...So let me guess...It was the pathetic Parks Advisory Committee who " approved"
a dog park at M.G. This is why we will not " force myself and our Board to entertain their
General Services controlled Committee. It isn't really an unbiased group of citizens for the
better of Mooney Grove or ANY County Parks..A County Supervisor who promised if she
was elected would " Do everything in her power to restore and repair the park." More like
EVERYTHING for the Museum. What happenedto the " Lily Pond Project ?This was HER
project ?? The 5 year plan to wait for a $450k FARCE of a grant aka County's estimate has
resulted now in a 7 year plan. In 3 years their " plan" has resulted in fundraising of $6.48. She
is up for rejection, (oops darn spell check) reelection. What has she and pathetic Advisory
Committe done for the park ? BASICALLY NOTHING !! AND IT SHOWS...Till now...New
Park Management Albert and Park personnel are the one's getting things done !! But the B.S.
decisions of grants, which one's can be used for " other than intended, and projects the public
doesn't want is out of his hands...That's where we come in, along with County Supervisors.
General Serviced and pathetic Advisory Committee Do not own the park... AND TIME IS
UP...They are all fired...or up for rejection..oops I mean reelection !! Lots of luck...They need
it!!
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